
February 11, 2020 

Re: HB 2601 

 

I am a firm believer in having choice over any medical procedure for yourself or your 
children. As a child I was extremely sick all the time. After receiving routine boosters for 
college, that I thought were required, I started experiencing severe, debilitating 
migraines, sensory issues, and developed extreme skin allergies to latex, rubber, and 
rubber accelerants. As a 20 year old I began struggling with sensitivity to noises, 
textures of food, and clothing, something I had never experienced before.  

After doing extensive research I began detoxing myself and began living a toxin free 
lifestyle. I have never been more productive, happy and healthy. Had I had true 
informed consent and known I had a CHOICE in the medical decisions I was making for 
myself I would have weighed the risk vs benefit for those procedures and decided 
accordingly. After reading an insert and seeing the ingredients of a vaccine (animal 
DNA, antibiotics, aborted fetal cells, known carcinogens, known allergens, heavy metal, 
etc.)  I have no doubt that those toxins created all of the issues I’ve spent years trying to 
reverse. More than ever before we have people living with chronic illnesses or issues to 
the point that these issues are being deemed normal – infertility, sensory issues, 
asthma, eczema, and the list goes on.  

I fully support your legislation. Thank you!! 

Kristen Deason 
Kansas City, MO 


